BARNFIELD NEWS



DREAM.

BELIEVE.

ACHIEVE.

Friday 15th January 2021

Issue no 13

Today's newsletter:

Pages 2-7 – new information this week

Pages 8-17 – repeated key information from last week's newsletter regarding remote learning and keeping the community safe.

BARNFIELD NEWS



DREAM.

BELIEVE.

ACHIEVE.

Friday 15th January 2021

Issue no 13

Well done everyone in the Barnfield community for you incredible work this week. All children are continuing to make us all very proud with their dedicated work. All staff want to thank them all for working hard and being the best that they can be, even if we cannot all be together in person. An extra thanks goes out to parents for being very supportive of your children's learning – we have all had to learn new technologies! Thank you very much.

Phases Assemblies



Thank you for joining your assembly this week. We learned about the value of soldiers and the part that they have played in supporting many across the country during this difficult time. Next week's assemblies are:

9.30 am – Years 3 and 4 10.15am – Years 5 and 6 11am – Years 1 and 2

Please ensure your child attends and they mute themselves on entry otherwise it will become very difficult for the children to hear.

Different adults in school will read a virtual story to EYFS children and this will be uploaded via Tapestry.

We think its so important to maintain contact so please do your best to ensure your child attends the assemblies / listens to the stories.

Supporting families — reading workshop



On Wednesday 20th January, Mrs Grasby will be leading a reading workshop.

You will be given ideas for supporting you child's reading development at home. You will also be shown the resource 'Bug Club' and how it is great at isolating different comprehension skills.

Please click on the link to join:

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82268434468?pwd=K1hyMXkycUFYa1dwT3lndUtMZUpudz09

Meeting ID: 822 6843 4468

Passcode: Barnfield

Barnfield food market



Last week, we were fortunate enough to be donated essential foods from our local food bank. These were offered out to those in need.

We are hoping to be able to offer the same this coming week – day to be confirmed.



UNITAS packed lunches



UNITAS are offering packed lunches for children working at home. All you need to do is collect from UNITAS between 12:00 and 14:00.

There is no need to book or be a UNITAS member.

Please find their locations online.

Fun activities for children online

SCHOOL

Please be aware of a great online resource:

https://caribu.com/

Using their service, you can video call children in your extended family and do a vast amount of activities with them, such as: reading, word searches, drawing, games and lots more! A great way to stay in touch during the latest lockdown!

On site learning – Critical key workers



The safest place for all children right now is at home so, in line with recent guidance, we are asking parents to keep pupils at home as much as possible.

The Government recognises that the children of critical key workers and pupils identified as vulnerable need to be in school. Therefore these children are the only students able to physically be in school to receive their education.

Critical key worker parents should only send their children to school on the days they are working. On the week days where they or another adult is at home to support remote learning, the child / children should not come to school but complete their learning online like the rest of their class.

To support our planning, critical key worker families will receive a weekly survey which must be completed by noon each Friday so we can plan accordingly.

If your child is due in school but becomes unwell, please contact the school office by 9am.

On site learning - organisation



Pupils who are in school will continue to receive the same education as their peers who are accessing their learning at home. As per government guidance, we are not holding formal lessons.

The school will provide all the equipment the children need to complete their work which will be wiped down with disinfectant at the end of each day.

Staff are on a rota per year group to allow for google classroom to run smoothly and to support the children so they may not have their usual teacher or teaching assistant.

There is a mixture of children from both year group classes in one class eg Year 4 group will have children from 4R and 4V. We will continue to keep year group bubbles, these bubbles will not mix with any other bubbles during the school day. Children will be based in one of the year group classrooms. On occasion, we may need to combine the phase (in line with our risk assessment) to meet the needs of the school. A phase group is seen as a wider bubble.

Remote learning- reminder



Work will be created by the teachers and uploaded every morning by 9am.

All children are expected to virtually meet their teacher every morning for a check in and explanation of the day. Teachers post the times on the stream -these generally stay the same.

Attendance at these virtual meets is really important as it encourages our children to feel connected, stay in a routine and provides a framework for their learning.

Each day, pupils in Years 1 - 6 will also be expected to meet with their teacher for story time.

Throughout the week there will be a phase assembly (Friday mornings) and other opportunities for the children to come together. This includes the students who are at school. So far this week, the meets have been a wonderful opportunity for us all to stay connected.

Remote learning- expectations



Children in Years 1 -6 are expected to complete at least 3 hours learning per day.

Pupils will be set core learning every day— English and Maths. Each day pupils also need to complete:

Other curriculum subjects set by the teacher

Reading on bug club (answering comprehension questions)

TT Rock stars (key stage 2)

Physical activity

PSHE including our well-being check in.

Pupils should complete the well-being survey once they have finished their work at the end of the day.

Spellings and handwriting tasks will also be set.

Remote learning- marking



Children are expected to turn in their work by 3pm. Please help our staff by sticking to this deadline. If you are experiencing problems with this, please contact the school office via email / call. A member from the year team will then make contact.

Staff will provide individual comments in response to core learning work submitted by 3pm (unless a different arrangement is in place)

A more general comment will be provide for foundation lessons.

If work is submitted after the deadline a teacher has set (including personal deadlines), then it may not be individually marked. Please hold in mind our staff are working incredibly hard right now preparing and marking work. Remote learning is much harder to facilitate than in school learning!

Remote learning-contact



Children who do not submit any work by 3pm will receive a text message informing parents that the work is missing. Family members are strongly encouraged to ensure the work is completed by the end of the day so they do not fall behind.

If you family are experiencing difficulties keeping on top of home learning, please reach out to us and let us know.

If no work is submitted this will be followed up by a call home from a member of the team and / or a senior leader.

Children will not fall behind if they complete their work each day.

If your child is unwell, please contact the school office by 9am and also post a comment on the steam so your child's teacher knows.

As we have different ways to keep in contact with our children we will be limiting our welfare calls. This will allow our staff to focus on the remote learning.

Access to devices



In an ideal world every child would have their own access to a laptop / tablet to complete their work. We know this is not the case and many families are required to share devices. 2 siblings sharing, although not ideal is workable.

Please contact the school if...

Your household does not have access to a laptop / tablet

Your household does not have internet access

You have 3 or more pupils attending Barnfield sharing a laptop / tablet

You have 3 or more siblings sharing a laptop / tablet

We are doing our very best to share devices with families that need this support but we only have a limited number.

We want all our pupils to access either Tapestry / Google classroom because this is a much higher standard of education we can offer compared to paper packs.

Why not live lessons?



We know some secondary and primary schools are offering live lessons. We are providing recorded core lessons for the following reasons:

Not all children in our school have access to one device each – this means that in the majority of households where devices are shared, one or more child would not be able to access their learning. This is not fair and will cause some pupils to not keep up with their learning. It also puts an additional pressure on families.

The recorded lessons focuses on the most important part – the teacher demonstrating a skill. With recorded lessons, pupils can pause and watch snippets over and over again to support their own learning.

Our staff do not all have the facilitates to provide online lessons. Many staff have younger children other family members at home, live in a shared environment and / or do not have broadband facilities to enable live lessons.

Feedback welcome...



If you have any questions or concerns about our remote offer, in the first instance please send an email to the school office.

A member of the team will make contact to discuss your feedback.

As a school we pride ourselves on working together and having an open door policy with our families.

Please do reach out to share your feedback — even if it is to let us know we are doing a good job!

Keeping the community safe



The local infection level is still very high. We are asking that all our families follow the restrictions put in place to help bring these levels down.

If families who are attending the on site provision, breech these restrictions then the school reserve the right to ask you to keep your child at home. The safety of all our community, pupils and staff remains our number one priority.

We respectfully ask that you support us.

Latest Government guidance can be found on the link below:

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/national-lockdown-stay-at-home

So we can still monitor covid within our community, please let the office know if your child or anyone in your household tests positive for covid.

Please email covid19@Barnfield.barnetmail.net